
 
 
 
 
Date: February 28, 2011 
 
To:  Chairman L. Holloway 
 Supervisor E. Coggs 
 Supervisor G. Broderick 
  
CC: Jay Williams 
 
Subject: Report From MPM  

1st Quarter Unaudited Fiscal 2011 Financial Update  
 
Summary 
The fall of 2010 was highlighted with a number of activities including the opening of the exhibit, 
“Frogs, A Chorus of Colors” on exhibit October 1st.  A very successful annual gala event was 
also held in October, and preparations were made for the opening of the “Mummies of the 
World” exhibit which opened in December.   
 
During this period, the education staff developed and delivered 415 educational programs and 
events to nearly 12,000 participants.  MPM continued to forge collaborative agreements with 
other local academic institutions to enhance the scientific resources available to the museum.  In 
addition, the collections were used by 19 visiting scientists doing their independent research.   
 
New members were added to the museum’s Board of Directors increasing both business and 
educational experience.  
  
Financial Results (unaudited) 
For the 1st quarter ending November 30, 2010, the following comments and financial results are 
included for this report.   
 
First quarter museum attendance was up 47.3% over the same period in the prior fiscal year.  The 
attraction of the Frogs exhibit contributed significantly to the increase.  That being said, our 
expectations were that Frogs would be an even bigger draw than it has been and MPM planned 
for greater amounts in its revenue budget for the year.  The theater attendance is virtually flat 
with the prior year but includes a stronger mix of IMAX shows versus Planetarium shows. 
 
Unaudited Financial statements are attached showing a loss in Net Assets for the quarter of 
$0.152 million on Revenues of $2.722 million.  This brings total Net Assets for the museum to 
$1.62 million as of November 30th, 2010.  While revenues fell short of plan primarily due to 
softer than expected attendance levels for the Frogs exhibit, operating expenses were managed to 
8.2% below plan which partially mostlyoffset the revenue shortfall.  In addition, investment 
income earned from the Endowment and MPM holdings have generated $577k in positive 
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earnings.  Consequently, the museum’s bottom line is ahead of plan by $457k.   The Endowment 
Trust portfolio has grown to $7.0 million as of the end of November. 
 
Looking Forward  
The exhibition, “Mummies of the World” opened to the public on December 17th and will run 
through May 30th.  This unique exhibit is the largest collection of mummies in the world and 
provides evidence of mummification from all parts of the world, not just Egypt.  The exhibit 
educates the visitor on the science of mummification and how mummies can be studied to 
provide insight into ancient cultures. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns with the enclosed materials. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Michael A. BernatzMichael A. BernatzMichael A. BernatzMichael A. Bernatz    
 
Michael A. Bernatz 
Chief Financial Officer 
Milwaukee Public Museum 
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